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   your NEWSLETTER 
 

 
This is your newsletter! Although we are here to facilitate its        
publication, we cannot be entirely responsible for its content. That’s up 
to you! Doing something interesting that you think other alumni might 
want to read about? Getting together with some classmates for a din-
ner? Weekend? Vacation? Take some pictures, write an article, and 
send it in! Articles and photos can be submitted to our email:  
office@brushalumni.com    We look forward to hearing from you 
and ask you to help us keep the ARC spirit alive! 

Join Us! 
 

 
To Join the Alumni Association and/or to sign up for our electronic 
newsletter, visit https://www.brushalumni.com/ 

Yearbooks Needed 
 

 
In order to keep a complete set of yearbooks, we are in need of year-
books from the following years: 1932, 1933, 1934, 1937, 1938, 1939, 
1940, 1943, 1952, 1956, and 1992. If you have a yearbook from any 
of these years you would like to donate, we would appreciate it. 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Charles F. Brush High School 

Alumni Arc-Lite 

Spring 2024 

Highlighting the Past, Illuminating the Present, Sparking the Future  

How Many Faces Do You Recognize? 

In 1902, William P. Lanphear started trimming and 
caring for trees in Cleveland. His work took him to 
many areas on the eastside of Cleveland.  By 1910, he 
had founded the Forest City Tree Company  and 
moved his headquarters to South Euclid, Ohio in 1918. 
 
His sons, John and William III, and eventually his 
grandsons, grew up in the family business.  In 1979, 
Brush graduate Lauren Lanphear (’74) became in-
volved in the business and remains involved today.   
 
The tree service also operates The Lanphear Supply 
Division to provide tree care and landscape supplies 
to the tree industry.  In 1979, the Chim, Chim Cheree 
Professional Chimney Sweeps was added to the 
company. 
 
Forest City Tree Protection service has provided the 
Cleveland community with quality tree care and ser-
vices for three generations.  They have an established 
a reputation for excellent, reliable work.  The Forest 
City Tree Protection employees work throughout the 
Cleveland area.  They prune and remove trees, for 
tree health and safety, install cabling and bracing to 
prevent potential damage, and offer tree health care 
programs to preserve trees. 
 
The Lanphear family has a proud Arc history, Lauren 
‘74, his wife Susan (Stone) ‘74, his two children, Will 
‘99 and Clare ‘03, are all proud Brush grads, as are 
his siblings, Bill ‘65, Mary Clare ‘67 & Warren ‘73 and 
their father, William P. Lanphear, III ‘34. 

#1 

#2 #3 

#4 

#5 

#6 

#7 
For  

answers  
see  

page 5 

Local Alumni Business Spotlight ~ Forest City Tree Protection 

Ad from the 1929 Brush Yearbook 
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Alumni Arc-Lite 

Class of 1960 

Bill Kopf, Ron Lowy, Chuck Blanchard, Bob Puette,  
Coach Bill Kingzett, Bob Ehrhardt, Dale Kowalyk 

Joan (Dilley) Wilson, Bill Dilley (Class of 
1963), Linda (Meredith) Makee, Sue 

(Mishey) Squires, Charlotte (Anderson) 

Dottie (Dvorak) Zenobi, Linda (Meredith) 
Makee, Carol (Martin) Metzger, Jim Makee 

Linda (Meredith) Makee, 
Linda (Foster) Kast, Joyce 
(Takacs) Simmelink, Lyn 
(Klaiber) Brown, Karen 

(Karbo) Abraham  

Barb (Dolva) Pieper,  JoAnn Soderquist 
Kramer, Connie Shupp,  

Linda (Meredith) Makee, 
Linda (Keller) Wennerstrom 

Dick Gent, wife Diane, Ron Iafornaro, 
Dick Dawson, guest Nancy  

Karen (Karbo) Abraham, Joyce (Takacs)  
Simmelink, Jim Simmelink, Linda (Foster) Kast,  

Dale Kast, Lyn (Klaiber) Brown,  
Barb (Conkle ) Keim, Hal Abraham 
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What? A personalized, engraved, brick paver that will bear an alum’s name, a family 
name, or good wishes for past/present/or future generations. 
 

Where? These pavers are prominently located between the circle drive and Korb Foot-
ball Field, adding to the beauty of Brush High School. 
 

When? You may purchase these pavers at any time during the year. Pavers are general-
ly placed in the springsdfdssdsdssddssdds. 
 

Why?  To commemorate that special person,  family,  or class.  Anyone may purchase 
a paver. You don’t have to be a Brush alum. 
 

Choices are:      
 
 
 

All orders must be accompanied by a check made payable to:  
Brush Alumni Association. Proceeds will be used for operating expenses, special pro-
jects, and/or scholarships. Call the Alumni Office at 216-691-2108 if you have ques-
tions. 

Alumni Arc-Lite 

Commemorative Pavers...A Perfect Gift for Your Brush High Alum 

MEMORIAL WALKWAY PAVER ORDER FORM 

Please use a separate form for each order. Copies are acceptable. 
Mail completed form and check to:   Brush Alumni Association***5044 Mayfield Rd.***Lyndhurst, OH*** 44124 
 

Purchaser’s Name: 
 

First____________________________Maiden (if alum)______________________Last_______________________ 
 

Purchaser’s Address_____________________________City_______________________State_______Zip________ 
 

Purchaser’s Phone #______________________Purchaser’s E-Mail________________________________________ 
 

Print name or message as you wish it to be engraved. Be certain to leave blank spaces between words.  
Adhere to either 3 lines for $50 or 6 lines for $100. Each line has 14 spaces. Do not exceed these spaces. 

              

              

              

              

              

              

~ Alumni Paver 4” x 8” (1-3 lines) $50 

~ Premium Paver 8” x 8” (1-6 lines) $100 

Pavers are installed in the spring. Orders must be received by 

January 31 to be installed in the spring. 

Brush Alumni Wall of Achievement 

The purpose of the Brush Alumni Association’s Wall of Achievement is to recognize and honor 
graduates of Charles F. Brush High School who have displayed outstanding achievement in areas 
such as leadership, service to the community, service to Brush High School, humanitarianism, cre-
ativity, courage, and careers which have benefited others. Brush High School staff members who 
may not have graduated from the high school may also be honored.  Inductees are typically hon-
ored at a banquet held in November.  Please consider nominating a graduate you feel should be 
recognized. A nomination form can be found at the following website: https://
www.sel.k12.oh.us/WallofAchievement.aspx 
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Upcoming 2024 
Reunions 

 

Alumni Arc-Lite 

 
 

 

CLASS OF 1969 

55th Reunion 

Saturday, 9/7/24 

6-10 PM 

Winking Lizard 

25200 Miles Rd. 

 

 

Reunion Contact 

Michael A. Cesa 

michaelcesa@yahoo.com 

CLASS OF 

1954 

70th Reunion 

Wednesday, 

8/14/2024  
12:30—3:30  PM 

Mayfield Country 

Club Veranda 

Valet Parking 

available 

CLASS OF 1984 

40th Reunion 

Saturday, August 10, 2024 
 

Shooters on the Water 

Marc McCann 

814-880-5183 

CLASS OF 2004 

20th Reunion 

Friday, September 13, 2024- 

Sunday, September 15, 2024 
For more information & how 

you can help out: 

BRUSHHS2004@gmail.com 

Brush High School Choir Alum 

Do you miss singing in a choir?  Encore Creativity for Older Adults is the nation’s largest choral arts 
organization for adults 55+. Their mission is to create meaningful arts experiences supporting life-

long learning, wellness, and fun for all older adults. Encore Chorale of Northeast Ohio is a non-
auditioned choral group that meets in Chagrin Falls on Wednesdays, from 10:30 AM-12 PM. Their 
repertoire may include selections from the American Songbook, Broadway show music, classical, 
opera, and secular or religious holiday music. If you cannot attend all rehearsals, you are welcome 

to participate in virtual, online rehearsals.  The choir currently consists of approximately 45 singers, 
and they typically perform two to four times per year.  A creativity and aging study funded by the 
National Endowment for the Arts and the National Institutes for Health found that adults receive 
tremendous physical, mental, and emotional benefits by participating in a professionally-led choral 

arts program.  Encore is fun! Encore singers love the music, love to sing, and thrive on the camara-
derie that comes with the Encore experience. 

Interested? Visit encorecreativity.org or contact Paula DePasquale Amicarelli (’78) at pau-

la.amicarelli@gmail.com 

CLASS OF 1994 

30th Reunion 

Saturday, July 27, 2024 

Location TBD 
 

To receive latest updates 

Text name and email address 

to 

216-245-9701 

CLASS OF 1974 

50th Reunion 

Friday, 10/4, 2024      Saturday, 10/5, 2024 

6—10 PM       Tour of renovated Brush High 

Beachwood Food Truck Park    Time: TBD (morning) 

24619 Chagrin Blvd., Beachwood  

Informal-Cash bar & food trucks    6-10 PM 

        Pinstripes at Pinecrest Contact: 

Sue Flowers                  111 Park Ave., Beachwood 

sflow239@yahoo.com     Price: TBD 

Upcoming  

Reunions 

CLASS OF 1971 

 

For information go 
to 

Classcreator.com 
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An ARC Thank You to 
Joyce Simmelink 

 

The Brush High School Alumni Association is hosting the 2024 Wall of Achievement Induc-
tion Banquet on Thursday, November 14, 2024 at La Vera Party Center.  Among those that 
have accepted the nomination for this year are Jim and Linda Makee (1960 and staff mem-
bers), Philip Setzer (1969), John Slosar (1974), Richard Rood (1974), Earl Miller (1981), and 
Jeanne Johns (1981). Check our website and Facebook page in the upcoming weeks for      
information on how you can attend to support your friends and classmates.  

Wall of Achievement Save the Date 

2nd Annual Alumni Night on KorbField~~~~Homecoming 2024  

The Brush High School Alumni Association is hosting our 2nd Annual Alumni Night on Korb 
Field.  Plan on joining us on Friday, October 4, 2024 as the ARC’s Varsity Football team 
plays against John Hay High School.  Tours of the partially-renovated high school will be 
offered, as well as the opportunity to visit the Alumni Museum. Enjoy light snacks and the 
opportunity to connect with Alumni from all years. Festivities will start at approximately    
5 PM. 

Joyce Simmelink was recording secretary of the Brush 
Alumni Association from 2006 through 2022. During 
those years, she faithfully recorded all of the business 
conducted at the Association’s monthly meetings. 
 
Joyce attended Bolton Elementary School, Memorial 
Junior High School and Brush High School, graduating 
in 1960.  Joyce spent many more years in the classroom 
teaching English in both the East Cleveland and Mentor 
school systems.   
 
She continues to live in Lyndhurst with her husband Jim, 
Class of 1960.  Joyce and Jim have two grown sons, Rob 
(Class of ‘88) and Peter (Class of ‘90). 
 
Joyce says that she enjoyed the sixteen years she served 
as recording secretary.  She continues to connect with 
her classmates, having celebrated a delayed 60th Class 
Reunion last summer. 
 
Many, many thanks and much appreciation to Joyce 
for her many years of service. 

A very “progressive” Linda, 
invited this super cute guy 

to the Heart Hop in their 
sophomore year at Brush. 
In their senior year they 
were crowned King and 

Queen  of the Heart Hop. 
According to Linda, he still 
makes her            hop!     

Class of 1960 
alumni Jim 

Makee and Linda 
Meredith, have 

been sweethearts 
for 66 years! 

A Class of 1960 
Love Story 

For updates and further information on these upcoming events continue to check our 
webpage  https://www.sel.k12.oh.us/PreviousWallofAchivementInductees.aspx 

mailto:sflow239@yahoo.com
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The Brush Alumni Association provides  services only through dues paid by the alumni members.  
Financial support each and every year is important to keep our programs viable. 

 
The volunteer alumni staff make possible the following activities to serve our alumni: 

 
The Alumni Arc-Lite is typically published twice a year featuring class activities, historical and cur-
rent news.  If you have a group of friends from high school with whom you get together for brunch, 
vacations or for a reunion, we would like to hear about it.  Please email photos to the alumni associ-
ation.  Be sure to identify who is in the picture and the occasion. (office@brushalumni.org) 

 
The alumni staff recently opened the Brush Alumni Museum.  The museum is housed at Brush and 
contains many fond reminders of our years at the high school.  Each class has a spot in the museum 
to keep specific memories.  Come and visit. 

 
The association also worked hard to create the Legacy Gallery on the second floor of the Admin-
istration Building.  Years of school history come alive through pictures and display cases.   

 
The Alumni Wall of Achievement, now housed within the museum recognizes those graduates who 
have achieved excellence in their chosen field.  The inductees are honored at a dinner every other 
year.  The top juniors and seniors are also honored at the dinner for their academic excellence. The 
application to nominate an alumnus for the Wall of Achievement is on the alumni website. 

Wall of Achievement (sel.k12.oh.us)  

 
The association also provides and maintains the pavers on the Alumni Walkway.  A paver on the 
walkway is your chance to commemorate your high school years. Order form for pavers can be 
found in this newsletter as well as on the website.  Alumni Pavers (sel.k12.oh.us)  

 

Each spring we typically award approximately $20,000 in scholarship money to deserving sen-
iors.  

 
Reunions can be announced via the Alumni newsletter and website.  We love to print pictures of 
your celebrations after that fact. Please send us your reunion pictures. 

 
As part of your reunion, by request, and with prior notice, the association conducts tours of the 
school.  Make a tour part of your reunion weekend,  Come see all of the changes. 

 
This year we will again be sponsoring Alumni Night at the homecoming football game.  Please 
check the website and Facebook for the date and all other information. 

 
Stay connected to Charles F. Brush High School by joining the Alumni Association and referring to 
the website for all activities. 

 

All members of the Executive Board participate in and help with all of our initiatives.               
The areas highlighted under their pictures identifies their primary area(s) of responsibility. 
 

How the Brush Alumni Association Serves You 
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Michael (Mac) Palermo was a 1925 graduate of the old South Euclid High School, the predecessor 

to Brush High School, where he became an outstanding athlete. He attended Albion College and 

was named to the All-Michigan football team. He returned home in 1929 and was hired as a       

history teacher at the newly-built Brush High School. He then became an assistant football coach 

under Coach John Welser. 

In 1931, he left teaching and coaching to help his father operate the nursery business. In 1993, re-

alizing landscaping wasn’t his calling, he returned to teaching and coaching. He soon met his fu-

ture bride, Velma Kibler, a teacher at Victory Park Elementary School. (located on the property of 

what is now the Giant Eagle on Mayfield Rd. in South Euclid). Mac and Velma married and had a 

son and daughter. Mac went on to grad school earning his master’s degree in educational admin-

istration. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From 1933 to 1948, Mac taught and coached at Brush. He became head coach when John Welser 

returned to teaching full time. In 1948, Mac’s football team won the conference title. That same 

year he was named principal at the newly-completed Memorial Junior High School. In 1961, he be-

came the Director of Secondary Education for the district. 

He was so beloved and respected that the school board wanted to rename Memorial Junior High 

after him. Humble man that he was, Mac thought it inappropriate to change the name meant to 

honor American soldiers who died for their country and respectfully declined. Eventually, the 

Memorial library was named in his honor. 

Mac died in 1972 leaving behind a legacy second to none in our school system history. He was the 

first inductee into the Brush  Hall of Fame. 

His calm, easy demeanor was perfect for dealing with junior high kids. Those of us lucky enough 

to remember him personally are much better for having known him. 

John Welser Angelo Palermo 
Michael “Mac” Palermo 

https://www.sel.k12.oh.us/WallofAchievement.aspx
https://www.sel.k12.oh.us/AlumniPavers.aspx
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A Palermo Family Legacy 

Alumni Arc-Lite 

 

Excerpts from article written by Thomas S. Treer-Brush ‘65-Lyndhurst Historian 

A spring day in 1965 would have found Brush High students dripping off the fountain (as we 

called it). What a great place to hang out and we all have a mischievous tale to tell from there. It’s 

been the prop for yearbook pictures since it was built in 1928-1929. But, in fact, it’s a gift from a 

native son. 

Angelo Palermo, Mac Palermo’s Dad, donated the time and material, estimated at $3,000, to build 

this garden area. He called it Martha Garden, to honor his wife. It became the center piece of what 

had become one of the most beautiful high schools in the Greater Cleveland area. However, over 

the next six decades it had become “loved to death” and fell into disrepair. 

Along came the newly formed Brush Alumni Association, who broke ground for the fountain res-

toration project in 1992. Formally dedicated on 9/13/92, by the spring of 1993 final landscaping 

was completed. The goal of recreating the grandeur of the 1930-1940’s look would be realized. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The project, initiated by Connie Askue Sabetto, was aided by President Fred Wendel, with help 

from Don Mungall and Clyde Hawthorn. William and Lauren Lanphear of Forest City Tree Protec-

tion donated trees and shrubs. Anthony C. Wancone donated stone work and landscape planning. 

Michael DiLillo donated his time and  the equipment used in preparing the ground for planting. 

But, Angelo and Martha Palermo gave us Mac, for which we will be eternally grateful. 
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Alumni Association Executive Board 

Norm Rogozin 
Class of 1963 

President 

Bonnie Slabaugh Abbey 
Class of 1968 

Treasurer 
Scholarships 

Scott Andrew Mills 
Class of 1981 

Pavers 
Brush Building Tours 

Elizabeth Mulhall Tarkowsky 
Class of 1999 

Secretary 
Korb Field Alumni Night 

Sally Shortle Miller 
Class of 1971 

Arc-Lite Newsletter 

Deb DiLillo Betz 
Class of 1976 

Trustee 
Wall of Achievement 
Arc-Lite Newsletter 

 

How Many Faces Do You Recognize?  All from the 1974 Yearbook 

#1: DIVERS, Doug Cole, Scott Kahn, Randy Nemecek, Dave Mangus (not pictured: Lenny Phillips)    #2: Mr. Al Eich             
#3: Mr. Ron Yarian    #4: SILVER TWINS, Kim Feneli and Rae Ann Kinkoph   #5: Mr. John Florentine  #6: Mr. Frank Sheranko    
#7: OFFICE AIDES, Janet Spector, Karen Carter, Ruthanne Brofman, Jeanne Norton, Barbara Koelling, Gwen Schellentrager 

Cherie Thomas Pencak 
Class of 1976 
Scholarships 

(not pictured) 
Sandy Goldstein 

Class of 1963 

Lauren Lanphear 
Class of 1974 

Building Tours 
 

Neil Brofman 
Class of 1973 

Trustee 

Chris Ricchiuto 
Class of 1976 

Trustee 
Restoration 
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Faces and Flashback ~ Class of 1943 

This past holiday season the Alumni Association received a holiday greeting from 1943 graduate  

Bernice Bodenweber, as she celebrates her 98th birthday!  

To honor Bernice and her classmates, we feature some of the fabulous faces from the  

Class of 1943. 

1943 

Cost of a first-class 

stamp: $0.03 

 

World Series: 

NY Yankees vs. St. 
Louis Cardinals 

Bernice  

Then and now. 

She hasn’t 

changed a bit! 

1943 

Rodgers & Hammerstein’s 

Oklahoma opens 
 

Amos ‘n’ Andy canceled 
after 15 years and more 
than 4,000 consecutive 

shows 
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1943  The Pentagon is completed and becomes 

the largest office building in the world. 

Minimum wage $0.45 


